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LOBELIA INFLATA 

GENERALITIES: It stimulates vaso-motor nerves, causing 
increased secretions, RELAXATION, and weakness, with 
sweat, with deathly sickness all over, with oppressed 
rattling respiration. Sits with elbows on knees. Prick-
ling all over. Cannot bear the odor of tobacco although 
addicted to it. Nausea and vomiting with nearly all 
respiratory troubles, and gastric affections. 

WORSE: Cold bathing. Suppression. After sleep. Tobacco. 
Tea. Foreign body. Slightest motion. 

BETTER: Rapid walking. Eating a little. MIND: 

Despondent. Sobbing like a child. HEAD: Dull heavy 

pain. Vertigo with fear of death. 

EARS: Deafness due to suppressed discharge (otorrhea) or 
eczema. 

FACE: Bathed in cold sweat. Neuralgia of face (L), with 
retarded menses. 

MOUTH: Profuse flow of saliva, with retching, hiccough, 
dyspnea, with good appetite. 

THROAT: Feeling of a lump in throat; impeding degluti-
tion. 

STOMACH: Feeling of a lump. Deathly nausea, with 
vertigo, > by a little drink or food, < night and early 
morning. Nausea and vomiting, with profuse sweat, on 
face (cold), with respiratory symptoms. Faintness and 
weakness in epigastrium. Acid, burning taste. 

URINARY: Deep red urine; with red sediment. Urine 
suppressed or infrequent. 

FEMALE: Morning sickness, suddenly disappears, > by a 
little food and drink. Labor pain with shortness of 
breath. Pain in sacrum and sense of weight in her 
genitals. 
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RESPIRATORY: Dyspnea, nervous, with labor pain; as if 
from a wedge in larynx, with general prickling, > rapid 
walking. Asthma. Spasmodic cough, with sneezing, 
belching, or gastric pain. Rattle in chest but does not 
expectorate. Constriction or oppressive fullness in chest. 
Senile emphysema. 

HEART: Feels as if it would stop. Pulse weak or soft, 
flowing. 

BACK: Pain in sacrum; cannot bear slightest touch; sits 
leaning forward. 

SKIN:  Plaques of edema, with ecchymoses. Prickling and 
itching, with nausea. 

RELATED:   Ant-t; Ip; Tab. 

LOLIUM TEMULENTUM 

GENERALITIES: This remedy is useful in paralytic 
conditions. Tremor and convulsion; paralysis agitans. 
Prostration and restlessness. 

WORSE:   Wet; wet season. 

MIND:   Anxious and depressed. 

HEAD:   Vertigo, must close eyes. Head heavy. 

MOUTH: Tongue tremulous. Speech difficult, cannot 
pronounce the whole word. 

STOMACH:   Nausea, vomiting. Severe purging. 

EXTREMITIES: Gait unsteady. Trembling of all limbs, 
cannot write, or hold a glass of water. Spasm of arms 
and legs. Violent pain in calves, as if bound by a cord. 

FEVER:   Cold rigor all over, esp. in limbs. 

RELATED:   Lathy; Sec. 
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